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18th Sideroad 
West Bathurst Street 
in the Township of King 
 
The Regional Municipality of York maintains the excellent condition of Regional roads for motorists, cyclists, 
pedestrians and transit users. York Region is making improvements to 18th Sideroad, West of Bathurst 
Street, in the Township of King. You are receiving this notice because the road work will be taking place 
near your residence or business. 

Construction is anticipated to begin early June and is expected to be completed fall 2021. This work may be 
rescheduled due to weather conditions or delays related to COVID-19 and Public Health guidelines. 
York Region will provide advance notice whenever possible. 

Road improvements include: 
• Extending the left turn lane 

on 18th Sideroad by 
removing the top asphalt 
and laying new asphalt  

18th Sideroad will remain open to 
traffic throughout construction, 
and access to residences and 
businesses will be maintained. 
However, to accommodate 
construction, lane restrictions 
may be required on weekdays 
and weekends from 9:30 a.m. to 
3:30 p.m. Safety is a priority so 
please slow down through construction areas. 
York Region will make every effort to minimize disruptions and we thank you for your patience and 
understanding. 

Visit york.ca/roadconstruction for more details. If you have any further questions about this project, please 
contact us using the information listed below. To better assist you, please quote 18th Sideroad 
Improvements in your inquiry. 

Accessible formats of this notice or communication supports are available upon request. 

 

 


